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Office Bearers and Committee for 2024

PRESIDENT Rob Fletcher (Barb Lloyd)                         0434 604896 33 Birkdale Sq, Tatura 

VICE PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

SECRETARY Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

TREASURER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

COMMITTEE Lorraine Tainton                        0409 956 074 10 Dean Dr, Kialla 

Neil Rutherford (Bev) 0457 913082   0439 098943 51 Bond St, Kyabram 

Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn) 5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

       The Club Captain, Swap Committee Chair and Immediate Past President are also on the Committee. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Brendan Walsh (Melissa) 5821 7334      0418 103 739 114 Hayes St, Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

CLUB PERMIT OFFICER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

CLUB PERMIT ASSISTANT Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

A.O.M.C. DELEGATE Alan Lavis (Pat) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond                        0456 411 038 17 Robinson St, Murchison 

CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

SUB-COMMITTEES 

EVENTS  CLUB CAPTAIN Leigh Johnston (Lynne) 5853 2014      0409 645 556 18 Richards St, Kyabram

                      COMMITTEE            Trevor Dainton, Alan Lavis 

CATERING            CHAIR Julie Mahoney                        0438 040 371 2 Benson Crt, Shepparton 

TREASURER        Bev Brownley      0439 098943

COMMITTEE
    Sue Agosta,    Evie Boschetti,    Kris Healey,    Judy Mellington,   
    Cheryl Simpson,    Lorraine Threlfall,    Bill Winters       

SWAP                      CHAIR Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

SECRETARY Lindsay Braybon                        0477 087 997 PO Box 99, Numurkah 

COMMITTEE
    Harold Battersby,    Ann Bell,    Glenn Braybon,    Kris Healey,  
    Kelvin Ivers,    Trevor McKenzie,    Jason Watts 

FACILITIES           CHAIR Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

COMMITTEE     Ken Cuthbert,   Barry Galvin,  Lloyd Healey,  Bill King,  Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP Col Grace (Chair)          Sandra Pozzobon (Treasurer) 

COMMITTEE       Trevor Dainton,  John Pozzobon,  Les Williams 

FRONT COVER - TROPHY WINNERS AT THE DECEMBER 2023 CONCOURS

BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 
(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 

1928 WHIPPET 
Model 96 tourer

John and Jenny Grieve 

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 

1948 MORRIS 
Oxford MO sedan

Dom and Jenny Monteleone 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1960 PORSCHE 
356B 1600 Super cabriolet

Brian and Faye Briggs 

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1977 SUZUKI 
TS185 motorcycle

Peter and Susan Borthwick 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY FOR CLUB MEMBERS OF THE YEAR Julie Mahoney and Bev Brownley

      Statement of Purposes
     To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self propelled vehicles that fall within the broad meaning of the terms - 

Veteran   (pre 31-12-1918) 
Vintage      (1-1-1919 to 31-12-1930) 
Classic       (1-1-1931 to vehicles older than 25 years) 

     To conduct the sport of motor vehicle rally driving so as to promote and encourage that sport. 
     To conduct such events and activities as the Committee considers appropriate to: 
           (a)  increase the members’ awareness of our motoring heritage, and 
           (b)  enable the exchange of information and vehicle parts between similar clubs and interested members of  the public. 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc., 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704, 

SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@iinet.net.au

MONTHLY Held in the G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. Clubrooms,  40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern 
MEETINGS outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm. 

New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 

COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December.

MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2024 are $70.00 ($40 if joining after May).  

Financial year is from the Annual General Meeting in November.  

Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 

MONTHLY G.V.M.V.D.C. Inc organises club runs every month, on both weekends and weekdays.    Details  
RALLIES of  this month’s runs are on the Coming Up pages of this Journal.    Slower vehicles may leave 

earlier if they wish.  Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet sometime during the run. 

CLUB SHOP Lapel badges   (members) $4.00   Wind jacket $50.00
           (for non-members) $5.00   Windcheaters  (depending on size) $20 - $30
Car Badges (members only)      $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25
            Contact the club librarian. Caps $15.00  
CD/DVD of past Journals (pdf)     $2.00 Windscreen stickers $3.00  
Club calendars (A4 or A3)      free Embroidered patch of club logo $3.00
Car details sheet (A4 laminated) $1.00                   Contact the club librarian. 
            Contact Brendan Walsh.                  You can contact these members at a monthly club meeting.

RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 

VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 

PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc Permit Officer,  c/-  P.O. Box 6, 

RENEWALS Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 

-  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 

and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 

  See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 

   on 0408 333 172  or  5823 5865  to arrange a time.    Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 

CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 

CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 

JOURNAL Contributions for the next Journal should be to the Editor by the end of this month. 

Junk is something you have kept for years, and 
you throw away three weeks before you need it. 
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Another month rolls by and it’s time for our next general meeting. At the June general meeting we 
were treated to an informative chat from Mr. Tim Davies of Faram Ritchie Davies about “Power of Attorney”. 
On a high, members then proceeded to vote approval for the suite of changes to the Constitution that the 
Committee had recommended.  Copies of the updated document will be available at the July general meeting 
for those who want it. Perhaps a reason to drag yourself out into the cooler weather on Thursday night. Then 
again, perhaps not. 

With the winter solstice now behind us we can look forward to longer, if not warmer days. A friend of 
mine in the South Island of New Zealand (yes, the colder part) recently quoted “as the days get longer, so the 
cold gets stronger”. I don’t know about you, but I feel that this paints a dismal image for the next month or so. 
I far prefer that of another good friend, one who heralds from Orange, “Australia’s snowiest city”, a “product 
of Orange” if you will. I’m reluctant to use the term “a product of [insert your regional town or city here]”. It’s 
a term that I had never heard before becoming a viewer of regional TV sports news and for me it conjures a 
vision of an assembly line within a factory. On the assembly line are dozens of about-to-be-born babies, each 
being swaddled in nappies, blankets and so forth in preparation for delivery by one of a herd of storks corralled 
in a holding shed. Just before the chosen stork lifts off with the new-born, a little man darts forward and affixes 
a label to the baby, “Product of [insert your regional town or city here]”. But I fear that I digress. The product 
of Orange always used the winter solstice as a trigger to get his boat out and ready it for the coming fishing 
season. Now I don’t have a boat and I don’t fish, but it seems to be a good trigger to get “the car” out and fettle 
it for the coming season. So get to it folks! The sooner you are all fettled the sooner we can leave these cooler 
months behind us. 

Best regards, 

Rob Fletcher   

This year’s Swap Meet is on Sunday September 8, which is only about nine weeks away! All club 
members are expected to contribute to the set-up, running and clean-up of the swap. The draft rosters are in 
this Journal. Please check them to find out where you’re scheduled to help. If you can’t be there, or if your 
name isn’t in the rosters and you can help, please contact the organisers ASAP. With costs for most things 
rising, we need to have a successful swap to keep the club going as it is. 

The calendar also has an increasing number of events planned for coming months as the weather 
warms up. The first big one is the Federation Picnic at Marong – it’s always a good day out with several 
hundred cars, trucks, motorcycles and tractors on display. This year there is also the Golden Oldies Tour 
starting from the Picnic, so there should be 60 or more vintage cars on display. 

On the home front, we take possession of our new home in Bannockburn later this month. Our 
Shepparton home is still on the market and we’ve been working hard to make it look as good as possible.   

Don’t forget to wear your name badge at the meeting so everyone knows who you are!  

Regards,  

Brendan Walsh 

President’s Report

From the Editor

CONTENTS   4. Meeting Minutes  15. AOMC Report 
5. Committee and Catering Notes, Members 16. Swap Meet rosters 
6. Coming Up 18. For Sale, Wanted 
8. Rally Reports  21. Driver’s Calendar 
14. AHMF Report          Enclosed. Swap Meet details 

Coffee Run to Nathalia  –  17th July 

           If you’re not receiving a monthly email advising of a new Journal being available on our 
website, then you need to let me know! Just send a message to the Club’s email address (top of 
page 2) and I’ll add you to the list. Over 150 members now get this monthly message, plus other 
messages from the Club between Journals.
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       Minutes of the General Meeting held Thursday 13th

June 2024 at the clubrooms with 57 members and three 
visitors in attendance, and apologies from 11 members 
being recorded. 

The meeting commenced at 8pm with the President’s 
welcome followed by an outline of meeting arrangements 
and hall safety features.   
The passing of two members, Doug Cloak and Cath 
Simpson, was acknowledged by one minute’s reflection. 

Minutes: 
Minutes of the May 9 meeting were accepted following the 
motion from Lloyd Healey, 2nd Tony Farrugia.  No 
business arising. 

Correspondence: 
Barry Croke drew members’ attention to two agencies that 
have added our club to their mailing list.  Firstly, the 
Victorian Government advised that Land Tax of $973 had 
been struck on our club’s land which they valued at 
$225,000.  The second letter from Australian Tax Office 
advised that we were required to complete their six-page 
registration form in preparation for a self-review and 
reporting of our income tax liability following the 
conclusion of our financial year (September 30). These 
Victorian and Australian Government requests have been 
responded to in accordance with directions. 
AOMC notified us of a Management Seminar on June 22 
at Springvale to assist clubs work through the new ATO 
income tax liability. 
Letters to Peter and Elizabeth Schulz, Rod Kelly and 
Gloria Baker advising them of the Committee’s 
acceptance of membership applications. 
A letter from member Phame McColl mentioning the 
desirability of pro-rata membership fees for new members 
and the absence of supper sandwiches was mentioned and 
it will be referred to the Committee. 
Bendigo National Swap Meet sent a request seeking 
assistance from members of motoring clubs affiliated with 
the Federation.  Volunteers for two-hour shifts on 
November 16, 17 and 18 are sought and our members who 
co-operate receive a $10 refreshment allowance plus 
activate a $20 payment to our club for each shift 
completed.  Please advise Barry Croke and Lloyd Healey 
if you can volunteer at Bendigo so we can advise the 
Bendigo people by early August. 
Newsletters from other clubs: copies of six mailed and 14 
emailed and these available at side table. 

REPORTS: 
Treasurer 
Peter Vibert tabled a two-page transaction report covering 
May 9 to June 13.  Particular note was made of AOMC’s 
provision of $500 toward our National Heritage Day.  A 
very late account from Shepp Hire for $928 for hire of 
catering equipment used at our Swap Meet last September 
had been received.  Account balances were mentioned as 

presented in a one-page report.  Peter Vibert moved, 2nd

Bruce Mellington, that his report be accepted. Passed. 
Peter Vibert tabled a one-page document “2024-25 
Subscriptions”.  He mentioned that current $70 
subscriptions totalled $14,000 annually, and that the club 
Journal was costing $11,500 for printing, paper and 
postage.  He sought approval for the following fee 
structure that would need to be ratified at our AGM, 2nd

Lloyd Healey. 
 2024-25 Subscription of $80 for members wishing to 

receive a mailed hard copy of the Journal, OR  
 a $30 subscription for members choosing to receive the 

Journal electronically.
The meeting approved this fee structure.  Members will be 
advised in the next Journal with a special note for 
membership renewal. 

Federation report 
Lloyd Healey directed members to the report in the June 
Journal. 
Catering s/c 
Julie Mahoney noted the sale of our previous stove and 
mentioned her Journal report. 
Social s/c 
Trevor Dainton spoke about the June 15 gathering at the 
clubrooms. 
Facilities s/c 
Greg Sutherland mentioned the working bee attended by 
six members that achieved some spot-spraying of weeds 
and the spreading of 60 tonne of mulch that was assisted 
by a member’s front-end loader. 
AOMC 
Alan Lavis indicated a report would be in the July Journal.  

GUEST SPEAKER 
Mr. Tim Davies, of Faram Ritchie Davies, provided an 
informative talk about “Power of Attorney” with particular 
emphasis on this arrangement being quite separate from a 
“Will” and of the desirability to appoint trusted persons (up 
to three) who live locally with the power of attorney.  The 
advisability for formally arranging “Power of Attorney” 
with legal oversight was also noted.  
Greg Sutherland thanked Tim for the address. 

GENERAL BUSINESS 
1. Proposed changes to the club’s Constitution and By-
laws. 
Eight Special Resolutions had been circulated in last 
month’s Journal to give members the required time for 
their consideration.  President, Robin Fletcher, accepted a 
motion from Peter Vibert, 2nd Gwyneth Trevaskis, “that 
these resolutions be voted on as one”.  This was accepted. 
A subsequent motion “that the eight resolutions be 
approved” was moved by Peter Vibert, 2nd Gwyneth 
Trevaskis and a show of hands indicated 47 in favour.  This 
exceeded the necessary 75% of members present at a 
general meeting.  Therefore accepted. 

General Meeting Minutes
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In summary, these resolutions realign parts of our 
Constitution with recent changes to the Model Rules for 
Incorporated Associations in Victoria, and secondly, 
provide a membership application procedure that enables 
a fast club response and immediate access to club permit 
approval for eventual VicRoads registration of new 
member’s heritage vehicles. 
Allan Weeks asked that a note of appreciation be made for 
the work in achieving these resolutions, supported by 
acclamation. 
2. Club Windscreen Sash  
Barry Croke had made an initial enquiry on windscreen 
sash costs that are likely to be about $26 each for order of 
ten.  A show of hands indicated 15 interested members so 
actual arrangements will be negotiated. 

Buy, Swap and Sell
Michael Gannon sought details of a Rochester upholsterer. 
Bill Winters brought along a gear stick with a key in the 
knob.  He sought help in determining the origin and key 
function. 

Neil Hammond mentioned the well-priced series of model 
cars available at newsagents. 

Reports from the floor 
Members mentioned attendance at the recent long 
weekend events at Winton, the Seymour historic train 
group’s significant visit of carriages and locomotives to 
the district and the Echuca Steam Rally. 
Additionally the restored and modified Japanese vehicles 
displayed at Shepparton Airport had attracted about 300 
vehicles. 

The meeting was closed at 9.15pm. 

       Just letting everyone know that the old stove has 
been sold and was picked up last month. Apart from 
that, it’s been very quiet on the catering front.  
      At our sub-committee meeting this month, we’ll be 
organising the catering for the A.O.M.C. meeting at 
M.O.VE. on Saturday 24th August. There will be 
approximately 70 delegates in attendance, and we are 
preparing their lunch and afternoon tea. I would 
particularly like to thank those members who have been 
in touch and offered to help make some slices for that 
day. It is most appreciated. 

Kind regards, 
Julie Mahoney 

         Secretary’s notes from the Committee meeting 
held on 23rd May 2024. 
 Further minor amendments made to the 

Constitution including the club purposes with the 
intention of the June 2024 version being available 
to members at our July 11 general meeting. 

 New membership application form available 
which will require a $20 joining fee. 

 Heather Drust will be working with Brendan 
Walsh to take up the editor, publishing and 
distribution roles for the club Journal. 

 Preparing procedures for satisfying our self-
assessment for income tax particularly coming to 
grips with the mutuality principle. 

 Club is donating $560 to the “Peter Mac” appeal 
with $60 from Heritage Day collection and $500 
from club funds. 

It is with sadness that I advise of the death of 
Cath Clarke, loving partner of Wally Simpson, on 
28th April 2024. 

Our thoughts are with Wally at this sad time. 

Catering Committee Notes

Committee Meeting Notes

     We welcome one new membership to the club this 
month. We hope you enjoy your time with the club. 

No.                   Names Home 
759 Peter & Elizabeth SCHULZ Earlston
Vehicles      ’85 BMW 535i, ’86 BMW 535i

Member News

New Members
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**GVMVDC Monthly Meeting, Clubrooms – 8:00pm Thursday 11th July 2024      
Masks and sanitiser are provided for those who need them. 

Cars and Coffee Nathalia, Blake St – 14th July 2024 
Run by the Nathalia Lions Club and the Zephyr and Zodiac Club of Victoria, 

this is a chance to share a coffee and enjoy looking at everyone’s cars, from 9am to 2pm. 
Further info from Andrew on 0467-050 321. 

**Club Coffee Run, Nathalia and Barmah – Wednesday 17th July 2024 
Our July coffee run shall be to Nathalia for morning tea at Brereton’s Bakery. After this, 

for those who want to, we shall head off to the Barmah Hotel for lunch.  
For those wishing to travel as a group please meet at the clubrooms for a 10 am departure, 

for those going direct to Nathalia be there around 10:30 am. 
We will be taking names at the July meeting or ring one of the following. 

Leigh Johnston  0409-645 556 
Alan Lavis 0417-084 679         Hugh MacFadyen 0409-215 192 or 5821 5112 

**Saturday Social Day, RSL Club – 20th July 2024 
Our next Saturday Social Day will be held at the Shepparton RSL Club on July 20th

at 12pm. 
Please let Sandra know by the 17th July if you are able to attend. 

Sandra  0419-551 748 

Winton Festival of Speed – 2nd-4th August 2024 
Celebrating 50 years of Ford v Holden and the 60th

anniversary of the Ford Mustang, there will be over 300 cars racing 
and 500 club cars on display at Winton. 

Tickets are available online at www.vhrr.com.au/winton/fos
or at the gate for $40/day for adults. Under-17s enter for free. 

Racing enquiries to 0412-351 403 and display enquiries to 0403-226 547. 

Federation Picnic, Marong – 25th August 2024 
To be held at Malone Park, the same location as previous years. 

Make an early start as cars should be on the oval by 10:30am as there are no vehicle 
movements from then to 1pm.  If you show your club newsletter, you will get in for 
free.      More details next month. 

Federation Golden Oldies Tour, Maryborough, Daylesford, Ballarat  
25th August-1st September 2024 

This year’s Tour, for 1919 to 1930 vehicles only, will spend two nights in each of the towns listed 
above. They should make a great added display at the Picnic. 

Shepparton Swap Meet 
Shepparton Showgrounds - Sunday 8th September, 2024 

6m x 6m outdoor sites $25  7:00am entry $5, under-14 free. 
No alcohol. No camping. No dogs allowed. 

Lunch and refreshments available.    Parts pickup service available. 
Further info from  Lloyd or Kristine Healey on  0438-294 351 or  

www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

Coming Up (or not!)Coming Up 



July 2024

Page 7

**Canberra Floriade Rally – 15th-24th September 2024 
                    Departing Sunday, September 15th 2024, returning Tuesday September 24th 2024.   
Our rally for 2024 shall be to Canberra to coincide with the annual Floriade festival.   
The rally shall run over nine nights and as well as Canberra we will be visiting many interesting towns in New 
South Wales. There will be no long distance days so this rally will be suitable for all Vintage, early and late 
classic vehicles. We look forward to your friendship and company.   

1st instalment-$750  due by  31st January 2024.  
2nd instalment-$750  due by  31st March 2024.   
3rd instalment-$750  due by  31st May 2024. 
4th instalment-$TBA  due by  31st July 2024. 

Direct deposit into the Bendigo bank GVMVDC. Inc. Rally 2 account, make sure you use your Name as a 
reference.    BSB  633 000.     Account  139718027.  
If paying by cheque please post to :       Leigh Johnston    18 Richards Street    Kyabram    3620 
        The rally is fully booked, but you can put your name on a waiting list in case somebody pulls out. 

Committee. Leigh and Lynne Johnston, Lynn and Julie Tyrrell. 
Contacts,    Julie 0400-810 054, email  julietyr@bigpond.net.au      Leigh 0409-645 556. 

Wangaratta Spring Rally – 21st-22nd September 2024
Hosted by the Wangaratta Club, this year’s rally is themed around steam 

and flight, so should be very interesting.  
Information is available from Martin at bronmart58@gmail.com or on 

0456-039 892. Entries close on 13th September.  
Entry forms are available at our club meeting. 

Wallan Swap Meet, Secondary College – 22nd September 2024 
8am entry $5, under-16s free, show vehicles $10 (includes driver). 

Swap sites $30, set-up after 3pm Saturday, enquiries 0466-061 764. 

Australian National Show and Shine, Euroa – 6th October 2024
Put this date in your diary – a big car show on the banks of the creek in Euroa is 

always a great day out! 

FE FC Holden Car Club Victorian State Titles, Shepparton – 20th October 2024
The 8th Victorian FE-FC Holden state titles will be held at Victoria Park Lake, 

Shepparton on Sunday 20th October, 10am to 2pm. 
Entry is free for spectators, $10 per car, judged or not. Entries close 29 

September. Enquiries to 0402-326 730 or email FEFCVicStateTitles@gmail.com
The club’s website is https://vic.fefcholden.org.au

**Rally of the Valley, Shepparton – Friday 1st-Tuesday 5th November 2024
The Rally of the Valley is on again this year, after being cancelled last time due to 

Covid. It is the weekend prior to the Melbourne Cup and the committee has been working 
hard to arrange an interesting itinerary.  

Details will be released very soon on the club’s website at 
www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVM_Rally.html.               

In the meantime, it would pay to arrange your accommodation soon. 
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Echuca Moama Steam, Iron & Trades Revival – 8th-9th June 2024
Different and the same was my view of Echuca Steam, it’s a few years 

between public events now with some changes. 
Traction engines were about the same in numbers with their play area being 

about a third of the oval west side. A very well noticed positive thing was near all 
the operators were young people enjoying thepast, making the future positive.  

Oval centre was mixed trade, music and display including a wonderful 
display of models of paddle wheelers of the past – an exhibit I have previously admired at Echuca wharf. 

Stationary motors weren’t entirely so with most running and plentiful, which I thought was more than 
I have seen before. There was some horse activity but my interest is horse power so I have no opinion. Tractors 
were down in number ,saved by the good turn by the Massey Ferguson club which featured a doubled up grey 
Fergie arrangement to admire the effort.  

Down in the low country was another highlight – the miniature ride-
on trains, a family favourite that is an asset to the gatekeepers. Cars were of 
the right crowd without crowding with less than 20 but some earlies presented 
quality. Liz was out of sight at one stage (keep an eye on her). A call from 
the cab of an old Phillips Kenworth found her behind the wheel.  

Mixed within all were metal casting operations, army display and 
appropriate traders. The grand parade ended the event around the full oval 
with the bagpipers letting off  steam ahead of the heavies from the past to 
finish at 3pm.  

Next year bigger and better? I should think so, be there for a great 
day. A valued event cast badge for our attendance was greatly appreciated by 
me. 

Neil Hammond 

Those who attended :   Echuca Steam
Neil Hammond and Liz Capuano 1953 SUNBEAM TALBOT  90 Mk IIA sedan
Coad family 1968 HOLDEN  HK Premier sedan

Rally Report
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Club Coffee Run, Murchison and Nagambie – Wednesday 19th June 2024

About six cars left Mooroopna at 10am to travel to Murchison Bakery. On arrival a 
further 16 or so cars were parked in the street.  

Our members took over the bakery to the extent that staff brought in extra tables and 
chairs. Some members were even enjoying the view from the balcony. After Murchison we 
ventured to Nagambie Rowing Club.  

As Kirwan’s Bridge was closed most travelled down the highway. Lunch was at the Rowing Club, 
overlooking the lake, with meals chosen off the menu giving everyone their own choice of meal. 45 members 
enjoyed lunch and socialising then making their way home at their leisure.  

Hughie 

Rally Report



July 2024

Page 11

Those who attended :   coffee Murch-Nag
Hugh and Robyn MacFadyen and John Dhosi 1952 DODGE  Kingsway sedan
Neil Hammond and Liz Capuano 1953 SUNBEAM TALBOT  90 Mk IIA sedan
Trevor Dainton 1955 MG  Magnette sedan
Jenni Blake and Lyn Hawes 1957 MORRIS  Minor 1000 sedan
Ross and Ruth Organ 1964 HUMBER  Vogue Sports sedan
Ray and Sue Jackson 1967 MG  B roadster
Barry and Marg Croke 1967 HUMBER  Snipe Series V sedan
Ray Harrison 1970 FORD  Capri coupe
Russell and Marlene Kerwin 1975 LEYLAND  Mini Clubman GT
Graham and Marilyn Dicker 1975 TRIUMPH  2500TC sedan
Peter Vibert and June Brewer 1976 MG  B GT V8 coupe
Rob and Bev Asquith 1985 JAGUAR  XJ6 Series III sedan
Denis Burr 1986 BMW  325e Baur cabriolet
Patricia and Alan Lavis 1988 BMW  735i sedan
Vic Baker and Meryle Suratman 1989 PORSCHE  911
Campbell Nightingale 1989 ALFA ROMEO  33  1.7 hatchback
Judy and Bob Bedford 1991 TOYOTA  Cressida GLX sedan
Cheryl and Bill Simpson and Tony Alford 1994 LEXUS  LS400 saloon
Judy and Lynton Burkitt 2006 MAZDA  MX-5 roadster
Helen and Gordon Newton 2008 HOLDEN  Calais
Tom and Joy Maher Modern 
Sue and Greg Agosta Modern 
Jeanette and Murray Robinson HOLDEN  utility
Heather Drust Modern 

From Cobram Courier, 19 November 1925 
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Saturday Social Day, Clubrooms – 15th June 2024 

  Our Saturday Social Day was held on the 15th June at the clubrooms. Numbers this time of 
year are a bit low but we still had a lovely time. 

We all enjoyed hot pies and homemade sausage rolls, followed by a choice of sweets. 
Thanks to all of those that brought along a sweet to share, it is much appreciated. 

It is lovely to see the friendship 
between the group with lots of 
conversations, laughter and stories 
being told over the duration of the 
gathering. 

Kind regards, 

  Sandra 

Rally Report
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Ladies’ Lunch, Shepparton – 21st June 2024

What a great get-together at the Peppermill Hotel for the ladies’ lunch.  

Eight ladies attended, we were seated on a round table which was ideal as we were able to 
interact with each other and that we did. There were jokes and lots of chatter and laughter while 
enjoying the meal.  

The meals at the Peppermill are value for money with a senior’s menu and large serves including 
lambs fry and corned silverside. Some had the baked potato which was huge and could not be finished so they 
were able to take the remainder home in a container. 

A pesky fly was annoying until it got swatted with a paper napkin after many attempts.  

The next date is 30th August at the Shepparton Club.  All ladies are welcome to join us for fun and 
friendship. 

Heather Drust 

Rally Report
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     The Australian Historic Motoring Federation (AHMF) has 
forwarded details of an economic value study of our hobby by 
the Australian Motor Heritage Foundation (AMHF). 

Survey reveals Australia’s historic vehicle owners  
            spend over $9.9 billion annually 

 Over 6,000 respondents across 800 motoring clubs in a nationwide Economic Value Study 
confirm close to $10 billion in annual expenditure on historic vehicles

 An estimated 970,000 historic vehicles in Australia with owners spending close to  
$10,240 per vehicle per year

 Australian Motor Heritage Foundation: “In carrying out this study, we have shown that the 
historic vehicle movement is a large and vibrant part of Australia’s society and economy”

Sydney, 11th April, 2024 – The owners of Australia’s historic vehicles spend some $9.9 billion each year 
on their passion, according to a new survey. 

The Economic Value Study (EVS) of well over 6000 Australian respondents, distributed to over 800 
motoring clubs nationally, was conducted for the Australian Motor Heritage Foundation (AMHF) by The 
Mercurius Group (TMG). The Foundation is champions of Australia’s motor heritage, and an organisation 
dedicated to promoting and preserving Australia’s motoring history. 

The enthusiast owners of an estimated 970,000 historic vehicles in Australia spend on average $10,240 
per vehicle annually, around 12.5% more than people who own daily driven cars. The historic vehicle fleet 
represents 4.4% of Australia’s 21 million total vehicle fleet. Around 50% of the survey respondents own 
only one historic vehicle, the other 50% owning two or more vehicles. “Historic” vehicles are in two 
categories: those 15 to 30 years old defined as “classic” vehicles and those over 30 years old defined as 
“heritage” vehicles. 

Such a survey has never been comprehensively undertaken on so wide a scope or on a national basis in 
Australia. Following publication of the similar landmark 2020 HERO-ERA study in the UK, the AMHF 
decided to find out what is the real figure for the economic contribution of historic vehicles for Australia. 

“The findings of this report have certainly highlighted the significance of the historic vehicle sector to both the 
community at large and the economic sector,” says Hugh King, Chairman of the AMHF. 

“The response from Australia’s motoring club members has been unprecedented: the economic modellers at TMG 
have never had so large a data pool to work with, proving motoring enthusiasts care as passionately about their 
historic vehicles as they do having their voices heard. In carrying out this study, we have shown that the historic 
vehicle movement is a large and vibrant part of Australia’s society and economy.” 

The survey also reveals the total annual economic impact, including both direct and indirect expenditure, 
is $25.2 billion: with the sector creating almost 79,000 jobs – 42,000 direct and 37,000 indirect. These 
jobs generate $6.2 billion in wages and salaries annually. These are very large numbers by any standard. 

Stavros Yallouridis, CEO of the Motor Traders’ Association of NSW (MTA NSW), said the AMHF’s survey 
gave yet more irrefutable evidence of the significant contribution of the automotive sector in the broader 
Australian economy. 

“Despite the end of local vehicle manufacturing, Australia maintains a rich and diverse automotive industry, 
which employs hundreds of thousands of people across a range of roles,” Mr Yallouridis said. 

“The automotive sector is one of the backbones of our economy and is also at the heart of our communities. This 
survey, and the enthusiastic response, highlights the necessity for Australia to back its automotive sector with 
world-class training, local skills development and career pathways,” he continued. 

The full report is available from the Australian Motor Heritage Foundation website at 
https://motorheritage.org.au/economic-value-study-of-australias-historic-vehicle-sector/

AHMF Report
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Notes from the AOMC Delegates meeting, Springvale – 20th May 2024 

The first part of the meeting was a Special General Meeting to vote on three 
resolutions for changes to the Constitution that the Committee had proposed. The main 
one was to allow unincorporated clubs to belong to the AOMC. The other two resolutions 
were to make changes to better reflect current operations and practices. 

The three resolutions were passed. 

The Delegates meeting proper: 
 Guest speakers were Carolyn Bock and Anna Rodway from the stage production “Garage Girls” based 

on Alice Anderson’s all-girl garage in Kew. Many delegates had seen the show, and recommended it. 
 President Keith Mortimer reported that the AOMC/Fed working party have negotiated to have two 

meetings per year with the Department of Transport. The first meeting was to be on May 30th. 
 The Treasurer reported that at the end of April, AOMC had Cash at Bank of $271,072. This healthy 

position is important for the implementation of the group insurance scheme. 
 A number of experiences with red plates were raised. In particular, VicRoads do not accept digital cut 

and paste signatures on renewal forms. 

AOMC Events 
 Florence Thomson Tour: 84 lady drivers in vintage to modern classics toured Gippsland, based at 

Moe. 
 National Motoring Heritage Day was celebrated in numerous events. 
 AOMC Seminars: the club business seminar was to be on June 22nd. A Marketing and Social Media 

seminar will be held on July 22nd. 

Other Matters 
 Club Insurance:  Hopefully the scheme will be up and running in October. 
 Engine numbers: Information was provided on engine numbers researched. This is a good resource for 

researching engine number history. 
 Delegates reports and General Business: a number of club activities were shared. 

Next Delegates Meeting: August 24th at MOVE, Shepparton. 
Note that our Catering Committee is catering for lunch and afternoon tea for this meeting. 

Alan Lavis 

AOMC Report 

From Shepparton Advertiser, 16 July 1937 



July 2024 

Page 16 

CANTEEN       Julie Mahoney     0438-040 371

TIME 
ROAST 
BEEF 

EGG+BACON 
ROLLS 

TEA / 
COFFEE 

COLD 
DRINKS 

BAIN 
MARIE 
+ PIES

HOT 
DOGS 

TILLS 

7 – 9am 
Evie Boschetti 

Lorraine Secomb 

Liz Capuano 
Lynne 

Johnston

Cheyenne 
Hanson 

Jenny Grieve 
Jan Sinclair 

Lyn Hawes
Heather Drust 

??? 

9 – 11am 
Evie Boschetti 

Sue Agosta 
Evie Boschetti 

Lorraine Secomb 
Carolyn King 
Judy Bedford 

Marlene 
Kerwin 

Jenny Grieve 
Jan Sinclair 

Jenni Blake
Julie Anderson 

Julie Grace 

11 – 1pm 
Evie Boschetti 

Sue Agosta 
Evie Boschetti 

Lynne Johnston 
Patricia Lavis 
Pam Brennan 

Jenny Grieve 
Pauline Truman 

Alex Gee 
Eugene McDonald

1 – 3pm 
Evie Boschetti 

Sue Agosta 
Evie Boschetti 

Lynne Johnston 
Liz Capuano 

Jenny Grieve 
Pauline Truman

Sue Borthwick

6am SANDWICHES 
   Marilyn Dicker, Patricia Lavis,  
   Dorothy Heard, Lynne Johnston 

COLESLAW Lorraine Threlfall 

6:30am EGG & BACON  
   Jenny Monteleone (bacon),  
   Suzanne Watts (eggs) 

7am CHIPS Karen Mellington, Cheyenne Hanson 

GENERAL HELP – EGG+BACON, BEEF ROLLS       Lyn Hawes 

BBQ East – Terry Brennan Bev Brownley

TIME COOKING SERVING BBQ HOT DOGS 
SERVING 

COLD 
TILL 

7 – 9am 
Cam Nightingale 

Gordon 
McDonald

Peter Hansen 
Lorraine 
Threlfall 

Meryl Zanelli Janet Vibert  
Phillip Threlfall 
Sandra Gravina 

Marie Harris 

9 – 10 
Denis Zanelli 
Ken Muston 

Margaret Croke
Lorraine 
Threlfall

Caitlyn 
Hansen 

Dawn Muston Jenny 
Dalle Nogare  

Phillip Threlfall
David Morrison 

10 – 11 
Leigh Johnston 

Steve Ritli 
Michael 
Whitford 

Peter Hansen Judy Burkitt Joan Ritli 

11 – 12 
Tony Farrugia 
David Grant 

Dom 
Monteleone 

Margaret Croke Peter Hansen Judy Burkitt 

Elizabeth Schulz
Phillip Threlfall

Sandra Pozzobon 

12 – 2pm 
Lynn Tyrrell 

Greg Sutherland 
Stuart Zanelli Judy Burkitt Les Williams Grace Ennis 

BBQ West – Fred Williams

TIME COOKING SERVING DRINKS TILL 

7 – 9am Ray Jackson Ken O’Connor Fred Williams Dot Britt Jenni Blake Sue Jackson 

Elaine 
Williams 

9 – 10 
Murray 

Robinson 
Richard 

Simonsen 
Jeanette 

Robinson 
Michael 
Whitford 

Robyn 
MacFadyen 

John Dhosi 

10 – 11 David Russell Colin Cox Peter Daldy Jason Watts 
Robyn 

MacFadyen 
Graham Brown 

11 – 12 Alan Lavis Kelvin Ivers 
Jenny 

Monteleone 
Denis Zanelli Lea Grant  John Harris 

12 – 2pm Graham Dicker Colin Opie Ann Harbeck Denis Zanelli Ronda Opie  Leigh Johnston 

NOTES

Changes shown highlighted

For changes to rosters or to volunteer, call Lloyd Healey on 0458 299 466. 

Help required at the end of the day with packing and cleaning!!!

Swap Rosters – Canteen and BBQs 
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GATE CONTROL 

Time 
Gate 1 

(Pedestrians 
only)

Gate 2 
(Disabled 
Parking)

Gate 3 Gate 4 Gate 5 
Gate 8 

(Pedestrians 
only)

6.00am 
- 

8.00am 

Michael 
Cannon 
Richard 

Simonsen 
Brian Boschetti 

John Dhosi 
James Bell 

Glenn Braybon 
Harold Battersby 

Roger Young 
Kelvin Ivers 

Trevor MacKenzie
Steve Daldy 
Peter Daldy 

Trevor Dainton 

Hugh MacFadyen 
Brendan Walsh 
Lynton Burkitt 
Leigh Johnston 
George Bitcon 
Michael Beggs 

Bill Winters 

Lindsay Braybon 
Ann Bell 

Denis Zanelli 
Greg Agosta 
Jason Watts 
Alan Lavis 
Bert Neff 

Ian Organ 
Rob Fletcher 

Jarrod Osborne 

8.00am 
- 

10.00am 

Frank  
Dalle Nogare 

Henry Gravina 
Milton Hammond

John Truman 
Barry 

O’Connor 

Ray Mullins 
Trevor MacKenzie

Daryl Williams 
Kel Ivers 

Barry Croke 
Ken Cuthbert 
Denis Meka 

Graeme Smith 
Derrick Brown 

Greg Sutherland 
Chris Cunnew 

Rob Asquith 
Darren Grace 
Peter Byrne 
Rob Fletcher 

10.00am 
- 

Noon 

Michael Cannon
Phil Podbury 
Tom Brown 

David Vibert 
Bruce Dighton

John Pozzobon 
Trevor MacKenzie
Stewart McNabb 
Lindsay Black 

Roger Secomb 
Anthony Berdini 

Barry Galvin 

Greg Agosta 
Brett Johnstone 

Tony Alford 
Neil Hammond 

Cam Nightingale 
Adrian Berdini 
Trevor Dainton 

Peter Schulz

Noon 
- 

2.30pm 

Allan Weeks 
David Morrison 

Ian Marsh 

Col Potter 
Ian Matthews 

Ross Smith 
Trevor MacKenzie

John Truman 

Stuart Brown 
Ken Muston 

Peter Harbeck 

Richie Priestley 
Alan Singleton 
Tony Natalizio 

Alan Lavis 
Bob Bedford 
Barry Croke 

Swap Roster – Gates and Parking 

On Site 

Lloyd Healey 
( 0458-299 466 ) 

John Grieve 
Annette Braybon 

Site Office 

    Kristine Healey    6am 
    Susan Ivers 
    Ann Bell              8am 

Motorbike & Trailer 

Glenn Braybon 
Lindsay Braybon 
Brian Boschetti 

Emergencies

Changes shown shaded

Changes shown highlighted 
Changes shown highlighted

For changes to rosters or to volunteer call Lloyd on 0458 299 466. 

Help required at the end of the day with clean-up! 
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For 1927 RUGBY - Engine.    Contact Colin  0488-006 556. 

Unknown parts 
- Acquired with Honda parts but not Honda.           
  Maybe English?   Contact Ian  0448-440 108 

Tyres - Ten  650x19         Six  700x18       Universal brand. 
  Never used, have been stored inside.      $110 each. 
  Some tubes and rim-liners available too. 
  Contact Taffy  0417-554 803 

For 1974 DATSUN 260Z 2+2 - Right hand front door, must be complete, straight and rust-free. 
  Contact Barry  0402-326 336.

For AUSTIN A30 sedan  - Right-hand side door lock. 
  Contact Col  0438-952 421

For 1938 DeSOTO - Internal door handle springs.  
  Either original or reproduction. 
  Any help appreciated. 
  Contact Peter  0428-207 203

For 1956 FORD F100  - bench seat.      Contact Greg  0411-614 224. 

For Valiant 265 Hemi  - Valve rockers and studs.     Contact Ted  0408-522 548. 

VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - In need of restoration, but must be complete.    Contact Ron  0408-786 535 

Wanted

SHEPPARTON SWAP MEET SPONSORS 

For Sale



July 2024

Page 19

1981 PORSCHE 924  - Automatic. Air conditioning.  
   Colour is Guards Red on exterior and all black interior. 
   Targa roof, Approx 180,000km.  
   Mechanically in very good condition, Owned 22 years. 

LAND ROVER - Discovery Series 2 TD5.   
   Automatic, power steering, air conditioning.  
   White exterior. Tow Pack inc electronic braking unit.  
   Approx 210,000km. In very good condition. 
   Owned for 20 years. 

WORKSHOP EQUIPMENT  - Servex brake and clutch lining (riveter) foot operated on pedestal. 
- Front end aligning equipment including turntables  
- Servex pedestal drill 
- Precision cylinder hone 

Expressions of interest for these vehicles and equipment should go to Graeme Waite  0427-316 345 

1969 MG B Mk I roadster       
- Very clean, tidy original condition 
  On Club Permit plates   $POA

Contact Col  0438-952 421 

Log book covers   - Hand stitched leather, in a variety of colours. 
    (with pen holder)       Member price $10. 

    Contact Peter Borthwick   0490-429 819 

1946 JAGUAR - Mk IV 1.5-litre sedan.          
  Recently fully restored.  

$65,000
  Contact Bruce  0407-326 191. 

1922 OVERLAND - disassembled but close to complete. 
  Has two engines and gear boxes. 
  Reduced to $2000 ono. 
  Contact Bruce  0407-326 191 

For Sale
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Thoroughbred and Classic Car magazines. 
   Collected over 43 years, 1973 to 2016. 
   516 copies in excellent condition.  
   Sell as one lot for the best offer. 
   Contact Mick  0400-119 814 after 7.00 pm 
   or email:   a_newham@bigpond.com  any time. 

FORD Ranger with original 1922 enamel VIC plates. 
   Continuously registered since first put on 1922 Buick. 
   $70,000 
   Contact Nev  02-4960 1352 

1964 HOLDEN  1936 DE SOTO  
- EH Special sedan.  179 engine, 4-speed floor change.  - Airstream sedan.  Maroon in colour. Club Permit. 
  On Club Permit.  Price $negotiable.    Has been converted to 12V system with alternator. 
  Contact Ken Cuthbert  0409-415 741     Price $negotiable.  

1954 WOLSELEY  4/44 sedan               
- Club Permit 02663H. Local owned. 
  Illness only reason for sale. 
  Contact Bill  0411-052 682.

Advertisements open to members and friends at no cost. Ads in for two months, unless sold earlier. Don't forget rego no and price.

For Sale
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2024
JUL 11             ** Club Monthly Meeting – Clubrooms 8:00pm 

jul 14  Cars and Coffee Nathalia 
Details on p.6. 

jul 17 ** Club coffee run to Nathalia and Barmah 
Details on p.6. 

jul 20    ** Saturday Social Day – RSL Club  
Details on p.6. 

AUG 2 - 4 Winton Festival of Speed 
Details on p.6. 

AUG 24 AOMC Delegates Meeting – MOVE  
Details on p.15. 

aug 25  Federation Picnic – Marong 

aug 25 - 1SEP Federation Golden Oldies Tour – Maryborough, Daylesford, Ballarat 
Details at www.federation.asn.au/calendar-of-events 

Entries close 31 May. (Two adults $250 for entry, most meals)

SEP 8 ** Shepparton Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Details at www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

sep 13 - 15  Veteran Club Pre-1905 Rally – Naracoorte SA 
Details from Julian McNeil 0419-868 680  

SEP 15 - 24 ** Canberra Floriade Rally  
Details on p.7.

sep 21 - 22  Wangaratta Annual Spring Rally 
Details on p.7. 

sep 22  Vintage Hill Climb – Rob Roy, Smiths Gully  
$10 entry, $20 car load. Info from Wayne 0412-339 934 

sep 22  Wallan Swap Meet – Secondary College 
Entry 8am $5, U-16 free, show vehicles $10, sites $30 

Enquiries – show 0417-766 555, swap 0466-061 764. 

OCT 6  Australian National Show and Shine – Euroa    
Details on p.7. 

OCT 11 - 13  Early Falcon Nationals – Bendigo Showgrounds   
Show’n’Shine on Sun 10am, $55 reg’n, gold coin entry. 

Details on Facebook: The Early Falcon Car Club of Vic 

OCT 13  Show Us Ya Wheels – Numurkah   
Details at www.showusyawheels.com.au

OCT 15 - 17  Vintage Sports Car Club Goulburn Valley Wander   
Staying overnight in Shepparton Wed 16th October  

OCT 20  FE-FC Holden Car Club Victorian state titles – Shepparton     
Details on p.7. 

OCT 20  Bay to Birdwood – Adelaide  
Details at https://baytobirdwood.history.sa.gov.au/

NOV 1 - 5 ** GVMVDC Rally of the Valley  
Details on p.7. Arrange your accommodation soon. 

nov 8 - 10  Veteran Car Club Annual Rally – Bendigo  
Details at https://veterancarclub.org.au/

nov 16 - 17  Bendigo Swap Meet – Showgrounds    
Entry Sat $15 from 6am, Sun $5 from 7am, U-15 free. 

Details at www.bendigoswap.com.au

nov 22 - 24  Motors and Masterpieces – Melbourne Showgrounds    
Details at www.motorsandmasterpieces.com

2025
MAR 13 - 16  GT Falcon Nationals – Shepparton   

Details at www.20thfalcongtnationals2025.com

‘24 M T W T F S S 

J 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

U 15 16 17 18 19 20 21

L 22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31 1 2 3 4 

A 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

U 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

G 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31 1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8
S 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

E 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

P 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 1 2 3 4 5 6 

O 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

C 14 15 16 17 18 19 20

T 21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 31 1 2 3 

N 4 5 6 7 8 9 10

O 11 12 13 14 15 16 17

V 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

D 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

E 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

C 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31 1 2 3 4 5 

‘25 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

J 13 14 15 16 17 18 19

A 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

N 27 28 29 30 31 1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

F 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

E 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

B 24 25 26 27 28 1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

M 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

A 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

R 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

A 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

P 14 15 16 17 18 19 20

R 21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11

M 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

A 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

Y 26 27 28 29 30 31 1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

J 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

U 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

N 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30

**Designated Club Rally/Event

Driver’s Calendar
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 Engine reconditioning 
 Heavy duty machining 
 Cylinder block machining 
 Crankshaft / camshaft grinding 

16 CAMPBELL ST., SHEPPARTON 
Ph: (03) 5821 9016  or  (0488) 928 265 
Email:  shepparton@hmgem.com.au 

Web:     www.hmgem.com.au  
(formerly Delta Automotive) 

     BRAYBONS 
  AUTOMOTIVE 
      REPAIRS 

QUALIFIED “A” GRADE MECHANICS 

SERVICE AND REPAIRS 
TO ALL MAKES AND MODELS OF CARS 

TRUCKS AND TRACTORS 

38 NELSON ST 
NUMURKAH VIC. 3636. 

Lindsay 0477-087 997 
Glenn     0477-081 996

drives for 
industry 
pty. ltd. 

44 OLD DOOKIE RD, SHEPPARTON  VIC  3630

           PHONE: (03) 5822 2988
           FAX:                   (03) 5821 7139 
           EMAIL:            sales@dfi.com.au 
Specialising in . . . 
 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE DESIGNS & COMPONENT SUPPLY 

For After Hours Service Phone . . . 
Glen Wilson – 0408 802 638     Mick Dunne – 0409 956 434 

 “        “WE SERVICE YOUR INDUSTRY”          ”

This space is available. 

Preference given to Club members 
and car-related businesses. 

Please contact the Editor for details. 

• Pneumatics • Plastics • Conveyors • Belting 

• Bearings • Pulleys • Mech. Seals • Sprockets -

• Seals • Belts • Speed 
Reducers • Chains 


